
Shutesbury Board of Health
June 9, 2021, 7 pm

Virtual meeting

Present: Norene Pease, chair; Catherine Hilton, clerk; Arleen Read, Garrett 
Simonsen, Al Werner, board members.

Minutes of the meeting of June 2 were accepted with minor emendations.

Annual Town Meeting: Arleen and Al will mark chalk lines under the tent on 
Friday.  Cat will put together insect-borne disease materials for distribution.  Our 
tasks will include guiding people to seating, encouraging compliance with 
recommended masking and social distancing, and providing microphone covers.

Arleen will be the arbovirus contact and requires a back-up.  She will contact 
Claudia and see if she is the appropriate person to do this.

Lake Wyola Association: we were asked if we denied the association permission to 
hold a meeting on June 12, outdoors and in person.  The question didn’t really 
come up as restrictions were still in place when we were last consulted.  Cat will 
respond.

Tom Siefert of Shutesbury Athletic Club briefly joined the meeting in the mistaken 
belief that the club was on the agenda.

The board agreed to a plan to reopen Town Hall June 21.  Masks and social 
distance will be recommended; any meetings will be held downstairs.  Boards and 
committees may continue to meet virtually until at least September 1.  We 
recommend that vaccination status be part of the signage on this.

The board considered its response to the reiterated Open Meeting Law complaint 
based on a draft provided by Cat, who will incorporate the changes suggested and 
send it around for a final proofreading.  Also consult Donna McNicol about to 
whom the response should be addressed and how it should be sent.

Adjourn 8:25


